TOWN OF WEST SENECA



TOWN SUPERVISOR GARY A. DICKSON

Town Council William Bauer Joseph J. Cantafio William P. Hanley Jr. Jeff Piekarec

March 30, 2021

ATTN: Honorable Town Board Members

FROM: Code Enforcement Office

RE: Monthly updates

Office Updates:

- We are gearing up for the upcoming grass season. For reference, the Town cut lawns, bushes, etc, on vacant or neglected properties. Once we have gathered all information, we will update the Board.
- We are gathering information on potential sidewalk repair program for the upcoming 2021 concrete season. When we have more information, we will update the Board.
- There has been an increase in building permit applications due to weather. This is a very busy time as construction can now begin.
- Site work has begun at the Center Rd project
- We are working on getting an update for the Seneca St, near Sky High Dr, project
- Hopefully, by the time this meeting happens, 62 Columbia will have been demolished.
- There is 1 building at 299 Leydecker Rd. that has been completed. This is 1 of many to come.
- Many commercial projects have been completed including the Social Security Office at 1900 Ridge Rd. This business is now COVID complaint.
- Planning Board meeting is scheduled for April 8th.
- 2 properties located on Union Rd, near 400, have been purchased and after speaking with new owner, they will be renovating.
- We will be exploring the potential for demolition at Harlem & Mineral Springs
- The Fire Inspector will be performing fire inspections at the West Seneca Schools with representatives from the schools during the Easter Break.

Regards
Code Enforcement Office